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May 11, 2023

Jose Ayala

Housing Policy Specialist

Housing and Community Development
2020 W. El Camino Avenue, Suite 500
Sacramento, CA 95833

Re: City of Petaluma 6™ Cycle Housing Element for 2023-2031
Document Addressing HCD Findings Letter Dated January 27, 2023

Dear Mr. Ayala:

The City has reviewed HCD’s draft comments in response to the City of Petaluma’s
adopted Housing Element which was transmitted to your office on March 22, 2023. We
have provided revisions as well as the attached response to HCD’s comments.

The purpose of this letter is to confirm: that the information and clarifications in the
attached have been incorporated into the City’s 6 Cycle Housing Element; the
information and clarifications in the attached are non-substantive; and accordance with
item 12 of Resolution 2023-037 N.C.S., which the City Council adopted on March 20,
2023, the information and clarifications in the attached are consistent with direction and
authority granted to the City Manager to file all necessary material with the Department
of Housing and Community Development to find that the City’s Housing Element is in
conformation with the State Housing Element Law, including making all non-substantive
changes to the Housing Element necessary to address amendments requested by the
Department.

Accordingly, item 9 of Resolution 2023-037 N.C.S. approving and adopting the City’s 6
Cycle Housing Element, and finding the Housing Element is in substantial compliance
with the State Housing Element Law, and contains all provisions required by the State
Housing Element Law, continues in full force and effect.

If you have any questions, please contact me.
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City Attorney

C:  Peggy Flynn, City Manager
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